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Christmas Caper – 2019
Day 7  -  Bulolo to Nadzab via Menyamya

Dredging for gold was begun on 21 March 1932, with the whole of the 1,100 ton dredge (No 1
dredge) transported to the field in pieces by air from the port city of Lae. The largest single part
was the main tumbler shaft, 12 feet long and weighing 6,870 pounds. Construction of No 2 dredge
was underway before No 1 dredge was completed.  In  all  eight dredges were constructed and
operated, the last going into operations in 1939. 

Dredging operations were interrupted by the war in 1941, and were not resumed until six years
later. On 5 February 1942 at 11am, Bulolo was bombed by five twin-engine bombers. 

Gold production in 1952 amounted to 122,035 ounces, valued at £1,311,241, and constituted 77
per cent of the gold produced in New Guinea in that year. As the gold petered out the dredges
were abandoned and they can still be found along the Bulolo river bed. 

Bulolo was the headquarters of a company formed to exploit the pine forests that grow in the
valley.  In  conjunction  with  the  milling  of  timber  an  extensive  scheme  of  re-afforestation  was
undertaken to ensure perpetuity of supplies. 

Since the  1950s  Bulolo  has  been connected  to  Lae  by  a  vehicular  road along the  Bulolo  and
Markham River valleys. 

The Route

Leg 1 Bulolo to Menyamya 37 nms
Leg 2 Menyamya to Nadzab 57 nms

This days flying is 94 nms and can be comfortably undertaken in a Cessna 172. You will need to
climb to at  least  8 000 ft  for  the first  leg of  today's  trip,  but after  that,  the terrain is  not  so
formidable.


